

# State of Michigan DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES BUREAU OF CHILDREN AND ADULT LICENSING



April 3, 2015

Teresa Fowler Lifehouse-Golden Acres Operations, LLC Suite 220 6140 28th St SE Grand Rapids, MI 49546

RE: License #: AL030291988

Golden Orchards I 2464 55th St.

Fennville, MI 49408

Dear Ms. Fowler:

Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above referenced facility.

Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and contact me with any questions. In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone immediately, please contact the local office at (616) 356-0100.

Sincerely,

Susan Gamber, Licensing Consultant Bureau of Children and Adult Licensing 322 E. Stockbridge Ave Kalamazoo, MI 49001

usan Barcher

(269) 762-2146

enclosure

## MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES BUREAU OF CHILDREN AND ADULT LICENSING ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT

### I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION

**License #**: AL030291988

Licensee Name: Lifehouse-Golden Acres Operations, LLC

Licensee Address: Suite 205

1300 Spring Street

Silver Spring, MD 20910

**Licensee Telephone #:** (616) 464-6122

Administrator/Licensee Designee: Teresa Fowler, Designee

Name of Facility: Golden Orchards I

Facility Address: 2464 55th St.

Fennville, MI 49408

**Facility Telephone #:** (269) 561-4663

Capacity: 20

Program Type: AGED

PHYSICALLY HANDICAPPED

### II. Purpose of Addendum

Change usage of space

## III. Methodology

03/13/2015-Request for modification of space usage 04/02/2015-Consultation with Bureau of Fire Safety

## IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions

On January 8, 2015 the licensee was notified that the occupant of the independent living apartment located on the upper level of Golden Orchards I needed to be counted as part of the total licensed capacity of 20, per Administrative Rule 400.15105(2).

On March 13, 2015 the licensee designee submitted documentation that modifications were completed on the apartment so that it is separated from the adult foster care facility. The apartment and the licensed facility no longer share any common entrances or space.

On April 2, 2015 BFS inspection Richard Day advised that BFS did not require any additional modification for approval. Mr. Day did recommend that the licensee verify building code requirements with the local building authority.

#### V. Recommendation

I recommend that the upper level apartment be considered separate from the licensed facility and that the occupant does not have to be counted as part of the licensed capacity of 20.

April 3, 2015

Susan Gamber Licensing Consultant

Jusan Gariber

Date